
 Town of Dudley  

Board of Selectmen  
May 9, 2022 @ 6:00pm 

Dudley Municipal Complex 
71West Main Street 
Dudley, MA  01571 
Approved 5/23/22 

 
Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating 
information when necessary. 

 
1.   Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance: 

 
Honorable Chairman John Marsi opened the meeting at 6:45pm after reconvening from Executive 
Session.   In attendance were Hon. Kerry Cyganiewicz, Hon. Jason Johnson and Hon. Steven 
Sullivan, and Hon. Paul Joseph who participated remotely in accordance with 940 CMR 29.10(7)(b) 
and the personal disability at 6:55pm  and that all votes will be roll call votes.    Also present were 
Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator and Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary 

 
2.   Consent Agenda:  

 
Steven Sullivan motioned to approve the Consent Agenda encompassing approving the minutes of 
4/25/22.    Jason Johnson seconded.  Unanimous 4-0 (Mr. Joseph had not called in for remote 
participation when this vote was casted). 
 

3. Appointments: 
 

   Election Workers – Steven Sullivan motioned to appoint Zachary Davey, Paul LaChance and Mary 
Lachance as Election Workers with a term to expire August 31, 2022.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  
Unanimous 4-0 (Mr. Joseph had not called in for remote participation when these votes were casted). 

 
4.  Town Administrator’s Report:  

 
Mr. Ruda stated the website design has been created and ready to be launched in a few weeks.  
Regarding the spring town meeting warrant there was one article that needed to be added – 
acceptance of land near Tobin Farms Estate.  Also the Mason Road Sidewalk project had gone out 
for bid and awarded in the amount of $396,000.  Complete Streets grant awarded the town $400,000 
for this project. Steven Sullivan motioned to accept the Town Administrator’s report as presented.  
Jason Johnson seconded.   
Roll Call Vote: 
John Marsi, Aye 
Jason Johnson, Aye 
Steven Sullivan, Aye 
Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye 
Paul Joseph, Aye 
 

5.  New Business:  
 

a.     Dudley Conservation Land Trust (DCLT) Request for Parking Waiver – Paul Wieloch, 
representing the DCLT, The Black Tavern and Dudley Grange came before the Board with the 
request.  Jason Johnson motioned to approve the request for a parking waiver for DCL, The Black 
Tavern and Dudley Grange for Saturday, May 14, 2022, from 9:00am to 2:00pm for the Dudley 
Grows Together Plant Hop. Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.   

     Roll Call Vote: 



 John Marsi, Aye 
 Jason Johnson, Aye 
 Steven Sullivan, Aye 
 Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye 
 Paul Joseph, Aye 

 
b.      MassDOT Traffic Control Agreement – Jeff Murray, Highway Superintendent, stated that this 

Agreement is funded through the federal government.  It is for ADA compliance on Schofield Ave, 
Brand Rd, end of Conant Ave, Patterson Ave and Dudley Hill Rd.  Jason Johnson motioned to 
approve the Traffic Control Agreement between MassDOT and the Town of Dudley with Brandon 
Rd, Schofield Ave. and the remaining locations in the Agreement.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.   

  Roll Call Vote 
John Marsi, Aye 
Jason Johnson, Aye 
Steven Sullivan, Aye 
Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye 
Paul Joseph, Aye 

 

6.   Department Communication:  

7.   Adjournment/Executive Session:   
 
                    Kerry Cyganiewicz motioned to adjourn at 7:48pm from public session and to enter into executive 

session under MGL Chapter 30A section 21(a)(2) – To conduct strategy sessions in preparation for 
negotiations with non-union personnel or to conduct collective bargaining sessions or contract 
negotiation with non-union personnel – Town Administrator.  Paul Joseph seconded. 

                    Roll Call Vote: 
                    John Marsi, Aye 
                    Jason Johnson, Aye 
                    Steven Sullivan, Aye 
                    Kerry Cyganiewicz, Aye 
                    Paul Joseph, Aye 
 
 
                   Respectfully submitted 
                   Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary 


